
 

 

PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 26, 2016 

5:30 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Anthony R. Fanucci. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman Angela Calakos 

Councilwoman Maritza Gonzalez 

   Councilman John A. Procopio 

   Councilman Paul F. Spinelli 

   President Anthony R. Fanucci 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, City Solicitor 

    Robert Dickenson, Assistant Business Administrator 

 

 President Fanucci led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 15, 2015 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Fanucci asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Neil Lewis stated that a van he was driving got stuck in the snow/slush on Pear Street between Second 

and Third Streets today.  The roads were in terrible condition. Councilman Spinelli noted that the city has over 

20 plow trucks and 25 CDL drivers.  President Fanucci responded that he plans to make a statement at the 

beginning of the regular meeting. 

  

 Steve Lewis commented that all roads should receive the same attention that Landis Avenue does.  He 

also reiterated his initiative get tax and utility bill reductions for veterans.  More information is needed on this 

concept. 

 

 The Clerk reviewed the changes to the agenda since the January 19 work session.  Resolution No. 2016-

20 was revised to correct the tabulation of bids by one-cent.  Resolution No. 2016-31, making temporary 

emergency appropriations for the Calendar Year 2016 pending final adoption of the Calendar Year 2016 budget, 

was added.  Resolution No. 2016-32, authorizing the issuance of original and renewal taxicab licenses for the 

year 2016, was added.  A motion was amended to add the acquisition of environmental health software to the list 

of items for which bid bonds or checks of unsuccessful bidders will be returned. 

 

 

 President Fanucci entertained a motion by Councilman Spinelli, and seconded by Councilman 

Procopio, to adjourn the meeting.   

 

The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilwoman Calakos 

   Councilwoman Gonzalez 

   Councilman Procopio 

   Councilman Spinelli 

   President Fanucci 

      

 

 

 

 

             

               Anthony R. Fanucci 

              President of  Council  

 

ATTEST:        

     

               

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


